

### What is Pinkwashing?

In the case of occupied Palestine, pink washing is when the occupying force, known as so called 'Israel', "promotes itself [Israel] as a beacon of freedom within the Middle East because it has gay rights.

This liberal nation branding campaign obscures Israel's violations against Palestinians and silences Palestinian queer voices that, "argue that liberation is always already bound up with the liberation from any form of oppression."

## What dangers does Pinkwashing impose?

- Given 'Israel' brands itself as a save haven for the LGBTQ+ community, then by default the international community & the Zionist entity will revoke 'Israel' from accountability of its violent oppression and occupation of Palestinian queer & trans people in occupied Palestine.
- This poses a serious risk for queer & trans Palestinians in occupied Palestine who are subjected to the violences behind the Zionist entities pinkwashing campaign.

# Stories of Queer & Trans Palestinians

#### **ZEHAVA'S STORY**

Zehava is a 22 year old Palestinian transwoman whose body was found in a public park in Haifa on Friday, October 8, 2023.

She was found hanging, in grave condition. She died two days after her body was found. Prior to her tragic death, Zehava reached out to welfare institutions (like shelters etc.) within the Zionist entity, demanding basic rights and support.

She was rejected on the bases that "she did not appear feminine enough." (Lee, Peleg. 2021). Police claim Zehava committed suicide, but it is apparent this was an act of neglecting a trans Palestinian woman's call for help.





#### QUEER PALESTINIANS SPEAK UP

During this horrid genocide
Queer, trans and nonbinary
people in Palestine are leaving
behind emotional notes on an
online map (Queering The Map),
from grieving relationships that
were never able to flourish, to the
deaths of past loves killed over the
past few weeks.

In a pin in Jabalia, Gaza, someone dropped a note that says >>

I don't know how long I will live, so I just want this to be my memory here before I die. I am not going to leave my home, come what may. My biggest regret is not kissing this one guy. He died two days back. We had told how much we like each other, and I was too shy to kiss [him one] last time. He died in the bombing. I think a big part of me died, too. And soon I will be dead. To Younus, I will kiss you in heaven. (Denny. 2023)

## Stories of Queer & Trans Palestinians

#### ZIONIST'S VIOLENT OUTING CAMPAIGN



Zionist's in so called 'Israel' have a history of outing queer & trans Palestinians. They use social media pages and dating apps to identify & out queer & trans Palestinians with the purpose of inciting violence on them. On the left is an example of a case that went viral

In 2018 we saw this picture online for those two lovers kissing on the shores of Gaza.

An Israeli Facebook page posted it mentioned that some said "for the first time the disease of homosexuality appears in Khanyounis in the south of Gaza" and asked the Palestinians "after sawing this picture, what is your request from the Gaza ministry of interior?" In a very direct way of inciting violence against them in Arabic. (Musa Shadeedi. 2023)



#### PINKWASHING GENOCIDE

We witness the pinkwashing of the genocide in Gaza, as a Zionist soldier proudly stands on top the rubble where Palestinians martyrs were murdered, while he holds a rainbow flag saying " in the name of love". This image captures the dangers of Pinkwashing.

During their campaign to pinkwash genocide Zionist entities strategically blackmail gueer & trans Palestinians.

23-year-old Zuhair al-Ghaleeth from Nablus was threatened by Israeli forced to expose footage of him having sex with another man if he didn't comply with helping them receive information (Sharona. 2023).



## ISRAELI QUEERPHOBIA

Israel is not the LGBT+ safe heaven as it advertises. Homophobia and Transphobia exists in Israel as much as any other place around the world just like Tennessee in the U.S.A that passed an anti drag bill in 2023.

Homophobia and transphobia surged by 27% in Israel during the COVID-19 pandemic, as lockdowns trapped gay and transgender people at home with abusive families, one of the country's oldest LGBT+ rights groups said.

In August 2009, a teenaged girl and a man in his twenties were murdered and several others seriously injured when a masked gunman opened fire at an LGBT youth centre in Tel Aviv. (Canada: Immigration and Refugee Board of Canada. 2011).

Despite Israel showing that it is a safe heaven for LGBT+ people, In 2021, The Israeli LGBT+ community protseted law ministers who have openly opposed LGBTQ rights. (France 24. 2021)

Just like how U.S.A has religious Christians who are anti LGBT+ rights, Israel has religious conservative jews who have long viewed acceptance of LGBTQ people's rights as an affront to the state's Jewish character. Considering that homophobia and transphobia a muslim problem is racist and is used to justify the genecide of Palestenains as well as other like the invasion of Iraq. (Avishai. 2023).





## References

- Abusalim, Dorgham. 2018. "The Real Oppressors of Gaza's Gay Community: Hamas or Israel?" Institute for Palestine Studies |. https://www.palestine-studies.org/en/node/232088.
- Avishai, Orit. 2023. "Israeli protesters fear for the future of their country's precarious LGBTQ rights revolution." The Conversation. https://theconversation.com/israeli-protesters-fear-for-the-future-of-their-countrys-precarious-lgbtq-rights-revolution-205915.
- Bassel, Noa. 2018. "Just be grateful you're not gay in Gaza." +972 Magazine. https://www.972mag.com/just-be-grateful-youre-not-gay-in-gaza/.
- Canada: Immigration and Refugee Board of Canada. 2011. "Israel: Treatment of sexual minorities; state protection and services available." 16 February 2011, ISR103693.E, available at: https://www.refworld.org/docid/4dde1aca2.html
- **Denny. 2023.** "LGBTQ Palestinians in Gaza are sharing their last words on an online mapping platform." Reckon News. https://www.reckon.news/lgbtq/2023/10/lgbtq-palestinians-in-gaza-are-sharing-their-last-words-on-online-mapping-platform.html.
- France 24. 2021. "Israel activists protest rising influence of anti-gay lawmakers." France 24. https://www.france24.com/en/live-news/20210406-israel-activists-protest-rising-influence-of-anti-gay-lawmakers.
- James, Charles A. 2014. "Israeli Army's Gay Soldiers Must Stop Persecuting Gay Palestinians Opinion." Haaretz. https://www.haaretz.com/opinion/2014-09-23/ty-article/.premium/idf-gays-who-help-blackmail-gays/0000017f-db58-db22-a17f-fff9c4650000.
- Lee, Vered, and Bar Peleg. 2021. "What a Transgender Woman's Death Reveals About Palestinian LGBTQ Community in Israel Israel News." Haaretz. https://www.haaretz.com/israel-news/2021-10-19/ty-article/.premium/transg-palestinian-womans-death-shows-dire-state-of-non-status-lgbtqs-in-israel/0000017f-e7d5-df5f-a17f-ffdfa50f0000.
- NDTV World. 2023. "Israeli Soldiers Raise Pride Flag In Gaza, Reignite "Pinkwashing" Debate." NDTV. https://www.ndtv.com/world-news/israeli-soldiers-raise-pride-flag-in-gaza-reignite-pinkwashing-debate-4593165.
- Restrepo, Manuela L. 2023. "The anti-drag bill passed in Tennessee is straight from history's playbooks." NPR. https://www.npr.org/2023/03/06/1161452175/anti-drag-show-bill-tennessee-trans-rights-minor-care-anti-lgbtq-laws.
- Savage, Rachel. 2023. "Homophobia soared in Israel amid coronavirus lockdowns." Reuters. https://www.reuters.com/article/us-israel-lgbt-crime-trfn/homophobia-soared-in-israel-amid-coronavirus-lockdowns-idUSKBN2AN1Z6/?edition-redirect=uk.
- Shadeedi, Musa. 2023. "Gaza 2018." Instagram.
   https://www.instagram.com/p/CzTezPcMcg9lqdA8fje85pP2dvX\_nOtGJod\_7E0/?img\_index=1.
- **Shadeedi, Musa. 2023.** "Pictures of Israeli police arrested LGBT people." Instagram. https://www.instagram.com/p/CzbKHkjM4hL5eFlFri8NT-gslOpO-hozi5Q4nAO/?img\_index=1.
- Weiss, Sharona. 2023. "A Palestinian trans woman's story peels away Israel's pinkwashing veil."
   +972 Magazine. https://www.972mag.com/trans-lgbtq-palestinian-israel-pinkwashing/.